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CLUB MEETINGS, EACH WEDNESDAY @ Port Panthers,  
5-30pm for 6pm start. 

Apologies or bookings to Keith Innes…  
Email -  rpmclubsvcs@outlook.com 

  

President -  John Sheppard; President-elect - Vacant Treasurer– Bob Cleland  Vice-President - Gai Nixon Sec-
retary - Terry Crossley;  

Directors -  Club - Glenda Barber, Community - Ray White; Vocational - Kerry Medway, Past-President   -  Gil 
Padarin-Innes -     International -  Gai Nixon, Youth -  Diana Gammon. Membership -  Fred O’Toole.        

 Past District Governors -  Roger Dulhunty 1969-70, Ivan Meldrum 1975-76, Laurie Barber 2006-07. 
 

Past district governors Roger Dulhunty 1969-70; Ivan Meldrum 1075-76; Laurie Barber 2006-07. 

 

 Kmart BBQ 
Saturday, September 29th from 
9am-3pm. Ray is still looking for 
two helpers for pm shift. 
 

 Australian Rotary Health 
(ARH) Hat Day will 
be celebrated on 
Wednesday, October 4. A 
fun and informative 
night is planned. Please 
remember to wear 
your hat—prize for 
the best hat! 
 

 Save the date! Special movie 
night to raise funds for polio. 
Friday November 10, 
2017 
Combined event with 
Cluster 5 clubs. Details 
to follow. 
 

 Working with Children 
Checks are required for all 
those who have anything to do 
with children and adolescents. Lyn 
Bowen is now looking after our 
club register. If your Working with 
Children is no longer current or 
you are yet to complete it, please 
complete an online application at: 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/
transaction/apply-working-children
-check The process is outlined on 
this webpage. You need to apply 
as a volunteer. For further help, 
see Lyn Bowen. 

 

 As well as our guest speaker on 
September 23rd, we will also hear 
from Shawn Wilson following his 
return from the UK. 

 

 Bulletin Editor for the next 
two weeks -  
Valda Sturrock - Sep 27 & Oct 4 
Any info for the bulletins please 
send to these Valda. Thanks.  
Valda’s email address is: 
valkim2@bigpond.com  

Another successful Golf Day 
Friday, September 15th saw a number of Rotarians, including past 
Rotarian Col Pickering conducting another successful golf day. Eight-
een teams booked in for the day, with 14 teams lining up to play. At 
the 5th hole, they were treated to a sausage sandwich, prepared by 
Phil, Terry, Glenda and Bob. Then Paul Trevillion encouraged them 
to bet against themselves as they aimed for the 5th hole...and he is 
very persuasive! 
Of course, a Charity Golf Day is not successful without our sponsors, 
so we thank them sincerely for their generosity. The list of sponsors 
was available at our Gold Day meeting on Wednesday night, where 
they were acknowledged, but their names are added below. Another 

way to acknowledge 
them is to do busi-
ness  with them. 
The major prize in 
the raffle was won by our own Terry Crossley. It 
was $200 of travel vouchers from Port Travel. 
We hope he takes Helen somewhere nice! 
It was fitting to have Sharon Gouck, Acting  Di-
rector of Nursing at Port Macquarie Base Hospi-
tal as funds raised from the Golf Day will con-
tribute to the mobility vehicle that is driven by 
the Pink Ladies (and men). It is anticipated that 
approximately $5,000 will have been raised from 
the event. 
Rotary Charity Golf Day Sponsors: Laing & Sim-
mons, Port Macquarie Subaru, Newton construc-
tions, Design Carpets (Carpet Court), Andrew 

Miedecke Motors, Sunset Gallery, Kentucky Fried Chicken, 
Newstate Finance, Hastings Macleay Community Transport, 
Growers Market, P.H. Brown Fabrications, Midcoast Win-
dows, Sheng Chi Pain Releif clinic, Hastings Data Loggers, 
NBN Television, Fastplast building Supplies, Muras Steel, 
BBQs Galore, Mid Coast Gaming, Toohey’s, Aspire Retau-
rant, Port Pro Shop, Spanline, Oxley Air Conditioning, War-

ren Plowright 
Toyota, Port 
Macquarie Golf 
Club, Settlers 
Inn, Bunnings 
Warehouse, 
Port Travel, 
Cassegrains 
Wines, Hen-
nessy Coffee, 
Port Kia, Mini 
Golf. A big 
thank you to 
all. 

The PORT WHEEL 



Club program  
Date           Program          Speaker      Program chair   Welcomer      3 on Me   Inter. Toast    Sergeant                             

 A golf quote for this week - 
 

 

“The difference in golf and 
government is that in golf 

you can’t improve your lie”. 
 

- George Deukmejian (former 
Governor of California, USA) 

BIRTHDAYS 
Sept/Oct 2017        

 22/09 - Doug 
Heagney 

 26/09 – Paul 
Trevillion 

 28/09 - Tamara 
Rumble 

 01/10 - Diana 
Gammon 

 01/10 - Bob 
Cleland 

 11/10 - Julie 
Medway 

 11/10 - Lorraine 
Beukers 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARIES   

October 2017          

 07/10 - Carla & 
Ian Wilson 

 16/10 - David & 
Heather Mayne  

  
 
 

If you are unable to fulfil your role, please swap with someone & advise  

    
 

Make A Difference 
MAD 

 
ARH Hat Day  

  
 Club Board @ 

6pm & Commit-
tees meeting 5pm 

 

Vocational Visit to 
Endeavour House 

  
 

Erin Denham  
 
 

Sam Openshaw & 
a Surprise???? 

 
———————-   

  
 

 Rob Morehead 

  

Sandra Adams  
 

 
 
 
 
 

——————— 
 
 

——————— 

    

Neil Porter  
 
 
 

Lyn Bowen 
 

 
 ——————— 

 
 

——————- 

 
  

 

Diana Gammon  
 
 
 

 Carla Wilson 
 
 

——————— 
 
 

———————- 

 

Sep 27 
 
 
Oct 4 
 
 
Oct 11 
 
 
Oct 18 
 
 
  

 
Ian Cropper 

 

 
Sam Openshaw  

 
 

———————— 
 
 

Kerry Medway 
 

  
 
  

  

Gil Padarin-
Innes 

 
 

Glenda Barber 

 
——————— 

 
  

Lorraine 
Beukers 

Oscar being 
welcomed 

home by his 
sister Clara at 
Paris Airport 

Fashion for ARH 
 
We all had a Great Night at the Blue Illusion Fashion Parade, to 
raise money for Australian Rotary Health Research into mental ill 
health.  It was 
very well at-
tended by Port 
Macquarie Ro-
tary ladies, In-
ner Wheel la-
dies and ladies 
from mental 
health.  Thank 
you one and all 
for your attend-
ance and mak-
ing it such a worthwhile evening. The amount raised on the night 
was about $390.00  
  
A big thank you 
to our mod-
els  Debbie Loveday, 
Elizabeth Fielding 
and Lynne Logan-
Pye who did a ster-
ling job on the night.  

The winner of the Best Hat went to Judy 
Jhonson, runners up were Helen Cross-
ley and Jan White.  
After the event we adjourned across the 
road to TG's Restaurant and shared the 
rest of the evening together.  

 

Westport Club are asking us to get behind this initiative 
to support Tony Wright, injured in a bike accident in 
March, 2017. They have already started the fundraiser 
and it will continue all through October. Funds raised 
will assist with Tony’s extensive rehabilitation costs. 
Black Market Bagels have a café in Bellbowrie Street. 
Order the “Good Wheel” bagel to support  the Tony 
Wright Appeal. 


